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ZOGG FIRE EVACUATION UPDATE – Shasta County 

WHAT: Re-entry: Repopulation of South Fork Road, Rainbow Lake Road, Buell Road , Duncan 
Creek Road, Bully Choop Road, and Old Bully Choop Road 

  
WHEN: 10/5/2020 @ 10:00am 

WHERE: Shasta County  

ORDER: Opening of areas in Shasta County    
 
 
Traffic Control Points/Road Closure: 

 Zogg Mine Road @ South Fork Road 
 Rainbow Lake @ Sunny Hill Rd. 

 
Evacuation orders have been lifted and repopulation is in effect for residents and roadways off of 
South Fork Rd to include; Archer Rd, Ella Richter Rd, Bender Rd, Berry Patch Ln. and Burger Rd. 
Zogg Mine Rd and all roads off of Zogg Mine Rd. are still closed. A road closure on South Fork Road 
will remain in effect for a 24 hour period for all residents accessing their property via South Fork 
Rd.  All residents entering this area will be required to provide identification and proof of residency.  
An evacuation order and road closure will remain in effect for all roadways and residences on Zogg 
Mine Road. Fire suppression, utility restoration efforts and hazard mitigation is still active on the 
roadways. 

*** 
Evacuation orders have been lifted and repopulation is in effect for residents only on Rainbow Lake 
Road west from the intersection of Platina Road to the intersection of Rainbow Lake Road at Sunny 
Hill Road. Sunny Hill Road and all roadways west of this intersection will remain closed and under 
mandatory evacuation order. The road closure on Rainbow Lake Road at Platina Road  will remain in 
effect for a 24 hour period and will be open to residents only.  All residents entering this area will be 
required to provide identification and proof of residency. Fire suppression, utility restoration efforts 
and hazard mitigation is still active on the roadways. 

*** 
Evacuation orders have been lifted and repopulation is in effect for residents only on Buell Road and 
adjoining roadways. The road closure on  Buell Road at Platina Road will remain in effect for a 24 
hour period and will be open to residents only.  All residents entering this area will be required to 
provide identification and proof of residency. 
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Public Information Line:  
211 or 1-855-211-7822 
Media Line: 530-448-2466 
Email: 



*** 
Evacuation orders have been lifted and repopulation is in effect for residents on Duncan Creek Road, 
Bully Choop Road and Old Bully Choop Road.  All of Platina Road is open east from Highway 36 to 
the intersection of Placer Road and Gas Point Road 

*** 

NOTES : SAFETY MESSAGE – The public is reminded to stay vigilant on current fire conditions. 
Please continue to adhere to road closures and any evacuation warnings. A reminder to drive slowly 
and yield to emergency personnel in the area. There will be smoke in the respective areas as 
firefighters continue firefighting operations. If at any time you feel unsafe, please call 911. 

To learn more about wildfire preparedness visit: 
www.readyforwildfire.org 


